2339-S2

Sponsor(s): House Committee on Finance (originally sponsored by
Representatives Morris, Ericksen, Linville, Quall, Condotta, Wood,
Conway, Sullivan, Mielke, Armstrong, Boldt, Orcutt, Newhouse,
Hinkle and Hudgins)

Brief Description: Providing tax relief for aluminum smelters.
HB 2339-S2 - DIGEST
(AS_OF HOUSE 2ND READING 2/13/04)

Provides tax relief for aluminum smelters.

Declares that upon every person who is an aluminum smelter
engaging within this state in the business of manufacturing
aluminum; as to such persons the amount of tax with respect to such
business shall, in the case of manufacturers, be equal to the value
of the product manufactured, or in the case of processors for hire,
be equal to the gross income of the business, multiplied by the
rate of .2904 percent.

Declares that upon every person who is an aluminum smelter
engaging within this state in the business of making sales at
wholesale of aluminum manufactured by that person, as to such
persons the amount of tax with respect to such business shall be
equal to the gross proceeds of sales of the aluminum multiplied by
the rate of .2904 percent.

Expires January 1, 2007.

Requires that by December 1, 2005, and by December 1, 2006,
the fiscal committees of the house of representatives and the
senate, in consultation with the department, shall report to the
legislature on the effectiveness of the smelter tax incentives.

The report shall measure the effect of the smelter tax incentives
on job retention for Washington residents, and other factors as the
committees select.



